

Blackburn Elementary School

3904 17th Street East Palmetto, Florida 34221 Phone (941) 723-4800 * Fax (941) 721-6647

School Advisory Committee Date: 2/1/21 Time: 5:00 PM

Location: Teams Online Meeting

Agenda Topics:

- Introduction of New Assistant Principal, Randy Stowers
- Saturday School/Club Excel Update
 - o During School year, program is offered for grades 3,4, and 5
 - o During the summer, we will have a program for K-2 students also
 - Had to cancel last weekend due to guarantine of some staff members
- Title I Parent Survey
 - 91 English surveys, 10 Spanish surveys just over 20% of student population
 - o If you haven't submitted a survey yet, please do so.
 - o Important for us to receive the input so we know how we are doing
 - We are giving various incentives to parents for completing the surveys
- Testing: Benchmark, i-Ready, ACCESS
 - Benchmark testing is going on right now.
 - K-3 just finished iReady mid year point to see if they are meeting grade level expectations.

- ACCESS for ESOL students going on now and continuing into the Spring.
- -Protocols for 3rd grade testing on campus
 - eLearning students have to take the assessments on campus for iReady and potential 3rd grade good cause promotion.
- Black History Month Drive Through Event 2/25/21 5:00-5:30PM
 - o Ms. Garcia, multi-cultural coordinator, works with a team
 - Drive through event due to COVID protocols.
- School wide Reading Challenge- Kiss a Pig
 - School representative will have to kiss a pig if their grade level team loses the challenge for percentage of lessons passed and minutes on task.
- Ideas/Support for Staff Appreciation in May
 - Mrs. Delk would like people to start to think about ideas and try to make community connections in order to recognize Blackburn staff.
 - o We have about 90 staff members which includes itinerant staff
- Additional Comment
 - Mrs. Delk At any point, if there is something that you would like done differently, please reach out to us by phone call or email.
 - Dr. Jefferson We appreciate all of the input that we receive from students in addition to the parents. SEL survey will be happening again now through 2/26. Information is looked at by Dr. J and she follows up.